west virginia department of environmental protection

Division of Water and Waste Management Harold D. Ward, Cabinet Secretary
601 57" Street S.E. dep.wv.gov
Charleston, WV 25304

Phone: (304) 926-0495 / Fax: (304) 926-0463

MEMORANDUM
TO: Katheryn Emery, P.E., Engineer Chief, DWWM
FROM: Corey McComas, DWWM
DATE: May 12, 2025
SUBJECT: Center Public Service District

Rock View/Rt. 97 Extension - Phase II
1JDC No. 2022S-2209
Engineering Design and Total Fee Waiver Request

RECOMMENDATION

The Engineering Design and Total Fee Waiver Request, prepared by Thompson and Litton for
the above referenced project has been reviewed and it is technically feasible.

DISCUSSION

The waiver request, dated March 10, 2025, includes additional work that includes engineering
costs associated with environmental concerns (e.g. crayfish, bats, etc.), additional surveying, and
easements. In addition, the design fee includes the fees for Phase II and III of the project but the
construction costs were only based on Phase II and didn’t include Phase III. This was done at the
Owner’s request which shows a high fee in comparison.

Promoting a healthy environment.



